
Item G15
#2002-238 - Approving Interlocal Agreement with Hall County for 
South Locust Street Lighting at Schimmer Drive and Wildwood 
Drive.
Council approval of the Interlocal Agreement with Hall County is required before the Mayor 
can sign the Agreement.  A segment of the northbound South Locust roadway is being built 
under a construction project administered by the Nebraska Department of Roads as part of 
the new interchange.  The City would like to have conduit and electrical components for 
roadway lighting installed at the intersections of Wildwood Drive and Schimmer Drive in 
conjunction with the construction activities under the contract with Werner Construction, Inc 
of Hastings, Nebraska.  

The City will pay the County for the City’s share of electrical costs.  After construction, the 
lighting will be owned by Hall County, with the City paying for repairs and operation as laid 
out in the Interlocal Agreement for construction of the Interchange, dated April 6, 1992. It is 
recommended that Council pass a Resolution authorizing the Mayor to sign the agreement. 
The current construction estimate for this utility work is estimated at $16,086.90.

Tuesday, August 13, 2002
Council Session

City of Grand Island

Staff Contact: Steve Riehle, City Engineer/Public Works Director

City of Grand Island City Council









 



 
  Approved as to Form ?  _______________ 
  August 9, 2002 ?   City Attorney  

 
  

 R E S O L U T I O N   2002-238 
 
 
 WHEREAS, the County of Hall has previously entered into a Program Agreement with the 
State of Nebraska Department of Roads under Project No. EACSTPE-2235(3) and EACIM-STPAA-
80-7 for improvements to South Locust Street, including the extension of box culverts and the widening of 
the roadway from the Wood River Diversion Channel bridge to just south of Interstate 80; and 
 
 WHEREAS, the City desires to have the conduit and other electrical components installed 
at the intersections of Wildwood Drive and Schimmer Drive in conjunction with the constructions activities 
under the current contract with Werner Construction, Inc.; and 
 
 WHEREAS, it is anticipated that the City would pay the County for the City's share of the 
electrical costs needed for lighting at Wildwood Drive and Schimmer Drive; and 
 
 WHEREAS, based on unit bid prices, the City's costs are estimated to be $16,086.90; and 
 
 WHEREAS, a proposed Interlocal Cooperation Agreement has been reviewed and 
approved by the City Attorney's office. 
 
 NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED BY THE MAYOR AND COUNCIL OF 
THE CITY OF GRAND ISLAND, NEBRASKA, that the Interlocal Cooperation Agreement by and 
between the City and the County of Hall for South Locust Street lighting at Schimmer Drive and Wildwood 
Drive is hereby approved; and the Mayor is hereby authorized and directed to execute such agreement on 
behalf of the City of Grand Island. 
 
 - - - 
 
Adopted by the City Council of the City of Grand Island, Nebraska on August 13, 2002. 
 
 
 

_____________________________________
       RaNae Edwards, City Clerk 


